

July-August 2025

Dear Friends and Supporters,

We are so thankful for the way the Lord has blessed our family this summer. It has been a very full season of travel, ministry, and deputation. We are grateful for each opportunity God has given us along the way.

Our last update left us leaving the New England area after 3 weeks of ministering to a dear family laboring in Northern Maine. Since we left Maine, we have traveled over 9,000 miles. These miles have included updating supporting churches, presenting and preaching at new churches, teaching at and attending the Macedonia World Baptist Missions Western Orientation, and assisting missionaries across the West with counseling, vehicle maintenance, projects on church buildings, working on a church bus so a bus ministry can be started, evangelistic outreaches, helping start Bible tents, assisting in a mid-western youth camp, and even helping remove a pesky raccoon from inside a church building.

Even though we are still working on raising support, the Lord has opened so many doors this year for the Second-Man Ministries. It has done our family much good to be able to minister to missionaries and churches alike along our journeys. This summer has been an eye opener for our children for the true joy in serving Jesus by serving others.

It has been such an answer to prayer for our "team" (family) to be able to serve together in this ministry God has called us to. We have met some of the dearest saints of God, rekindled old friendships, and had the sweetest fellowship with God's people this summer. We will forever be thankful for the summer of 2025.

In current news, we just finished up a missions conference in South Carolina where they voted to take us on for support. We praise the Lord for each new supporter which gets us closer to full time work in the ministry. We will finish up the month of August presenting in two new churches in North Carolina.

Future Ministry Plans:

*Back in July, I was invited to go to Jamaica with veteran missionary Bro. Wesley Hutchens in September. God has provided an open schedule and funds for this to be possible! I am excited to go along on this trip, where I will preach in some of the churches he started 25-plus years ago and, prayerfully, assist with evangelistic outreaches.

*In November, we will be heading to St. Vincent and the Grenadine Islands to be with the David Ballinger family until December 23rd. We will be assisting with the Every Village Project by going into several villages surrounding the village of Layou where a new church plant has been started this summer. We will also be helping with this new church plant. They are praying for a building as they are currently meeting under a small tent on a sidewalk. While canvassing the other villages, we will prayerfully go out witnessing, hold Bible studies, and conduct tent meetings preaching the Gospel. We currently have \$1,500 put back for this trip but will need another \$8,500 to cover airfare, lodging, food, vehicle maintenance on a van we will be using while there, and other needs.

*In January, we plan to spend a month with the Elijah Helms family in Cordova, Alaska. We know all too well the mental struggles that can come during the long, cold winter months, and our goal is to encourage and assist this dear family in any way we can. We are also praying about doing a winter VBS while there. This trip will be costly, with high airfare, lodging, and groceries nearly double what we are used to, but we know the God who owns it all, and we are trusting Him to provide. We are still finalizing logistics for a solid cost estimate on the Alaska trip.

If you would like to give toward either of these trips, you can by:

- Sending a check to Macedonia World Baptist Missions with a note "St. Vincent trip" or "Alaska trip"
- Use Zelle: 770-710-1456
- Use PayPal: calebhewett@gmail.com

Thank you to all of our supporters who faithfully give, those who have financially given towards special projects and trips, and those who have prayed for our family this summer. We know that we could not do what we do without the generosity and prayers of God's people.

For His Glory, The Caleb Hewett Family Second-Man Ministries Galatians 6:2



Contact information:

Caleb and Deanna Hewett P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 770-710-1456 calebhewett@mwbm.org

Support Address:

Macedonia World Baptist Missions P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818 www.mwbm.ora

Sending Church:

Faith Baptist Church P.O. Box 132 Harriman, TN 37748 Pastor Tim Giddens Ph.423-363-0306